St. Claire, Linda

From: John Ferons [JohnF@cityofsthelena.org]
Sent: Monday, December 19, 2011 9:48 AM
To: St. Claire, Linda

Cc: Marshall, Rick

Subject: Re: a question regarding Hwy 29
Linda,

To the best of my knowledge there are no plans for signals at those intersections. We are
working with CalTrans on their SR 29 Channelization project which is scheduled out to 2015
and there has been no mention of signals along the corridor from Mee lane to Charter Oak.
Rick Marshall would be a good person to inquire also. I copied him in this response.

In the meantime, Happy Holidays!

John Ferons

Director of Public Works & City Engineer City of St. Helena 1480 Main Street St. Helena, CA
94559

(707) 968-2658

On Dec 19, 2011, at 9:17 AM, "St. Claire, Linda"
<LINDA.STCLAIRE@countyofnapa.org<mailto:LINDA.STCLAIRE@countyofnapa.org>> wrote:

Hi John,

I’m hoping you can answer my question without a lot of difficulty. Please feel free to pass
the email on to another staff person. You are my only contact in the Public Works department.

Are there any current plans in the works to add traffic signals along Hwy 29 at the Inglewood
or the Zinfandel intersections? I had a 2000 EIR for a project which discussed potential
future fair share costs of installing traffic signals at one or both of these points. How
does the City view this today?

Thanks, tLinda
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